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Contacting the 
Parish Council 

 
Correspondence should be 
addressed to the clerk at: 

Daegmarsfield Farm 
Church Lane 
Dogmersfield 

Hook RG27 8SZ 
01252 810568  

clerk@crookhamvillage.org.uk  
  

Email addresses of individual 
Councillors and Officers:  

firstname.surname 
@crookhamvillage.org.uk  

Visit the Parish Council 
web site at 

www.crookhamvillage.org.uk 
for latest news, contacts, 
agendas  and minutes.  

More information about Zebon 
Community Centre is at 

www.zeboncopsecentre.org.uk
01252-615003 

admin@zeboncopsecentre.org.uk 
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Parish Council

Hart Local Plan 

Hart is currently consulting on its draft Local Plan, a document which will 
define the numbers, location and polices for further housing and commercial 
development across the district out to 2032. Public consultation closes on 9 
June 2017 and it is vital that as many people as possible submit their 
considered individual views before the deadline. 

 

Note that the draft Local Plan, governing development out to 2032, includes 
the Care Village site on Cross Farm, currently subject of planning application 
16/03400/OUT being considered by Hart to which CVPC has made significant 
objections. All those who submitted views on this development should 
please make a separate input to the Local Plan consultation - views already 
submitted for the planning application will not be carried over. 

 

Details of the consultation 
and how to respond can be 
found by following the link 
from the News list at 
www.hart.gov.uk or by 
viewing the hard copy 
documents in Hart Council 
Offices or, by prior 
arrangement with the 
managers, at Zebon 
Community Centre. 
 
CVPC is a statutory consultee 
and will be considering its 
response after a meeting in 
public on 1 June as described 
above. This will be an 
opportunity for parishioners 
to have their say to influence 
the PC’s response as well as 
to learn about the Plan’s 
likely effect on our parish 
area. All parishioners are 
invited to attend. 

8pm Thursday 1 June 2017 
Zebon Community Centre 
Meeting in Public to consider the CVPC 

response to the current important public 
consultation on the draft Hart Local Plan. 

Your chance to learn about Hart’s proposals 
and their likely effect on our parish. 

Extract from the policies map in Hart’s draft Plan 
showing Cross Farm (SC3 and 18), 

the Watery Lane development site (black dashed) and 
Redfields Lane Industrial areas (ED2) 
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Meet our new Parish Councillors 

Hello, my name is Dan Bunter and I have recently been co-opted onto 
the Crookham Village Parish Council as the Councillor for the 
Netherhouse Moor ward. I recently moved back to the area after 
studying at the University of Manchester and I am now working in 
marketing for an events company in Bracknell. I currently live at my 
family home of 16 years at 2 Netherhouse Moor. 
I put myself forward for the councillor role because I am eager to 
engage with the important local issues that affect residents across 
Netherhouse Moor, Zebon Copse and Crookham Village as well as 
allowing residents to feel involved in the decision-making process.  
I am therefore eager to hear your views on local issues such as: 
¶ The Grove Farm planning application. 
¶ The maintenance and use of facilities at Lea Green 

(Netherhouse Moor park) and Zebon Community Centre. 
I am also in regular contact with district and county councillors should 
you wish to contact me about issues under their jurisdiction. 
Please do get in touch with me via email: 
ŘŀƴƛŜƭΦōǳƴǘŜǊϪŎǊƻƻƪƘŀƳǾƛƭƭŀƎŜΦƻǊƎΦǳƪ 
I look forward to hearing from you soon. 
Many Thanks,  
Dan Bunter 

Hello, my name is Peter Kenaghan and I 
moved into Crondall Road (only from Church 
Crookham) 15 months ago. 
I enjoy walking in the countryside and 
picturesque villages and was mortified by the 
proposal to build a care home on Cross 
Farm.  I was ‘encouraged’ into helping FACE-
IT to prepare their objections to the planning 
application, and then helping the Parish 
Council with building our Neighbourhood 
Plan.  From there it was but a small slippery 
slope to being co-opted onto the council, to 
represent the old village area and serve on 
the Planning and Finance committees . 
If there is anything that you would like to 
bring to the council’s attention, please feel 
free to contact me on 
ǇŜǘŜǊΦƪŜƴŀƎƘŀƴϪŎǊƻƻƪƘŀƳǾƛƭƭŀƎŜΦƻǊƎΦǳƪ 
 
Peter Kenaghan 

Daniel Bunter Peter Kenaghan 

Trees in Zebon Copse Woodland 
Hart Council has just approved an application by the Copse Rangers to work on 28 diseased or damaged trees in 
Zebon Copse woodland - some to be trimmed; others felled. They are mostly along the edge of the Copse 
behind Silvester Way, beside the track to Londlandes and around the edge of the section containing the 
electricity sub station. Details with list and map at ǿǿǿΦǇǳōƭƛŎŀŎŎŜǎǎΦƘŀǊǘΦƎƻǾΦǳƪκƻƴƭƛƴŜ-ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǝƻƴǎκ and 
search for 17/00768/TPO. 

Sports Wall at Zebon Community Centre 
The promised sports wall at Zebon Community Centre is now 
in place at the far end of the larger play area near the two 
climbing stones. It not only is a goal end for football practice, 
but also has a basketball/netball hoop for practising those all-
important tricky shots. 
The metal object in the foreground is a lounging frame where 
those watching or waiting to play can perch in a relaxed way. 
The ground in front of the wall was levelled and graded as 
part of the initial installation. The final element will be added 
shortly: an area of grass matting in front of the wall to give a 
durable playing surface. Until then, access may be restricted.   

mailto:daniel.bunter@crookhamvillage.org.uk
mailto:peter.kenaghan@crookhamvillage.org.uk
http://publicaccess.hart.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=documents&keyVal=ONOMOFHZ0EL00
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An area of the northern end of the open space at Lea Green had become very overgrown with lots of litter and fly-
tipped larger items, so the parish council has cleared the area to dispose of the rubbish and enhance local amenity. In 
parallel, and at parish council request, the owners have replaced the old fence behind the adjacent properties. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Regrettably, since the clearance, rubbish has continued to be dumped in the area. It would be appreciated if anyone 
seeing litter being dumped, especially larger items, would report the circumstances to our parish clerk (01252 810658 
or ŎƭŜǊƪϪŎǊƻƻƪƘŀƳǾƛƭƭŀƎŜΦƻǊƎΦǳƪ). 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Meanwhile, all parishioners are encouraged to make best use of the extensive upgrade to all the play and exercise 
equipment installed by the parish council at Lea Green. An enclosed section caters for smaller children, whilst 
individual items of equipment cater for all ages, including a zip wire, football/basketball wall and adult exercise 
equipment. Access to the area is through Netherhouse Moor estate via Swan Way or via the footpath from the Village. 

 
 

Lea Green 

Before After 

Rubbish present on 11 May after site clearance 

From Crookham Village: 
Walk along the public footpath 
from the end of the Social Club car 
park. 

From Zebon Copse estate: 
Walk along the canal towpath to 
The Coalpen, cross Crookham 
Road, follow the access road to 
Netherhouse Moor estate, first left 
at Hawkins Grove, left again at 
Swan Way and continue to the end. 

mailto:clerk@crookhamvillage.org.uk
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Your parish councillors, together with a small band of 
enthusiastic local residents, are making good progress 
building your neighbourhood plan (NP)  Although a NP is 
not a legal requirement, once accepted it will enable us 
to play a much stronger role in shaping our parish and 
will be used to test and inform any new development 
proposals. NPs provide us with the opportunity to set out 
a positive vision for how we want our community to 
develop over the next 15 years in ways that meet 
identified local need and make sense for local people. 
Through it we can put in place planning policies that will 
help deliver that vision or inform decisions for any 
building development applications.  A NP should support 
the strategic development needs set out in the Local Plan 
and plan positively to support local 
development.  Although there is no current Hart Local 
Plan directing us, one is likely to come into force just 
before our NP is completed, and will mean that we may 
need to make a few adjustments at the last moment.  We 
have an opportunity to comment on Hart’s proposed 
local plan until June 9th – please remember that any 
previous comments or objections raised against building 
applications will not influence the local plan unless they 
are sent to the council as specific comments on the draft 
local plan. 
Through a number of consultations, meetings and 
feedback received at planning and other council 
meetings, you have told us what you want the parish to 
look like, now and up to 2032 (the lifetime of the 
NP).  We have now drafted the NP, the main body of 
which contains a vision, the objectives necessary to 
deliver that vision and policies to guide decisions in 
accord with those objectives.   Appendices contain more 
detail, together with necessary summaries of your 
aspirations, guidance and feedback.  We are currently 
reviewing it internally (including getting valuable 

feedback and support from a consultant who has 
experience in ensuring plans are robust and meet the 
legal requirements) and expect to be able to offer the 
draft NP to parishioners in July when you will have 6 
weeks to review and comment.  We will then refine and 
revise as necessary based on your feedback, before it is 
reviewed by Hart District Council.  Assuming it is found to 
be a sound plan, we will build in any edits required by 
HDC and the plan will then be processed by Hart through 
examination by a Planning Inspector.  Finally there will be 
a Parish Referendum, which determines whether or not 
parishioners are happy for this NP to become an official 
planning document, to be taken into account in future 
planning determinations and at any appeals. 
It is common for a NP to identify and offer up locations 
for new developments. However, we recognise the 
overwhelming community view that the parish has grown 
disproportionately fast in the last 30 years, and that we 
have already taken more than our fair share of Hart’s 
new builds.  Although we are including policies and 
guidance to be applied to any building applications, we 
are not offering any major new building sites. 
Please note that Hart’s draft local plan includes the 
proposed development of a care village on Cross Farm, so 
if this element of the Local Plan is retained we will get 
development there.  Cross Farm and the land between 
The Street, Crondall Road and the Basingstoke Canal are  
considered locally as part of the ‘crown jewels’ of the 
parish, but it will not be easy to get this site removed 
from the Hart plan. It is therefore very important that 
you encourage Hart to remove the proposed Cross Farm 
development site  by sending in a thoughtful response to 
the present consultation; previous inputs will not be 
considered.  You can use the same thoughts that you 
submitted for the Cross Farm planning application, but 
you only have until 9 June to submit them to Hart. 

Watery Lane 
Martin Grant’s planning application 17/00264/REM for 
the reserved matters (internal layout etc) for the build of 
300 houses between Watery Lane and St Nicholas School 
off Redfields Lane is progressing towards consideration 
by Hart Council’s planning committee probably in August, 
but possibly in July if details can be finalised in time. 
Hampshire Highways has agreed details of the new 
roundabout  for Redfields Lane/A287, for which timing 
will become clearer once the current application has 
been approved. 

Grove Farm 
Hart Council formally refused the application for 430 
houses on land north of Netherhouse Copse (known 
locally as Grove Farm) after the developer. Berkeley 
Homes, had submitted their appeal for non-

determination. The appeal is due to be heard in the 
Lismoyne Hotel in Fleet starting on 18 July. 

Cross Farm 
Planning application 16/03400/MAJOR for a Care Village 
on Cross Farm with access close to The Crossways 
junction is has yet to be determined by Hart District 
Council. CVPC and many others have lodged strong 
objections. As was made clear at a recent briefing to 
parish councils, such decisions are sometimes political. 
However, we are assured that because the draft Hart Plan 
is at an early stage, it carries no weight in determining 
this application. 

Redfields Industrial Park 
17/00244/PRIOR was given prior approval by Hart on 12 
March 2017 for conversion of the large office block 
opposite Old Forge Road into 44 apartments. 

Local Housing Developments 

Neighbourhood Plan 


